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COMING 
EVENTS  

 

ROYAL FLYING DOCTOR 

SERVICE TUESDAY              

19 FEBRUARY 2019 AT 

THE NURSING POST  

ORDINARY MEETING OF 

COUNCIL THURSDAY                       

28 FEBRUARY 2019  

FROM 1PM IN THE   

COUNCIL CHAMBERS 

ROYAL FLYING DOCTOR 

SERVICE TUESDAY                          

19 MARCH 2019 AT THE 

NURSING POST  

ORDINARY MEETING OF 

COUNCIL THURSDAY                       

28 FEBRUARY 2019  

FROM 1PM IN THE   

COUNCIL CHAMBERS 

 

The Menzies              
Matters  



THE SHIRE PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

Following the Ordinary MeeƟng of Council on 13 December 2018 I had the      
honour of opening the Menzies Youth Centre (Ngalipaku building).  We were 
honoured to have local poliƟcians Kyran O’Donnell MLA, Kyle McGinn MLC and 
Robin ScoƩ MLC as invited guests and they all spoke briefly to those in         
aƩendance. 
 
AŌer the opening ceremony everyone moved across to the Menzies Hotel gardens for the Menzies 
Shire Christmas party.  It was pleasing to see the many community members present but also to     
welcome those from the outlying pastoral properƟes coming to town for the occasion.  The                
atmosphere was relaxed and friendly and everyone seemed to have enjoyed themselves whilst        
supporƟng our local business. 
 
It was also nice to see the Shire staff members relaxing and enjoying the celebraƟons.  They have all 
worked really hard this year and I would like to acknowledge all of the staff, inside office staff, outside 
town crew and the road team.  As well as having a successful year we have been able to achieve good 
results with our road maintenance completed to schedule. 
 
The year of 2018 was finished off for the Shire with this celebraƟon of Christmas and New Year. 
 
On Australia Day I was priviledged to be able present awards for recognised service and achievements in 

the Menzies Community over the past year to many members of our community who contributed their Ɵme voluntarily. 
 

I would parƟcularly like to menƟon several organisaƟons who contributed to the community and were 
also recognised for their efforts.  GBF for the provision of gym equipment to stock the Menzies       
gymnasium. This facility is constantly being used by many members of the community.  St John         
Ambulance not just for last year but for their many years of dedicated service to the community, and 
also it was nice to see the Kookynie Volunteers recognised for their efforts this year also. 
 
I would like to congratulate Sethan Sheehan‐Lee on receiving the CiƟzen Achievement Medal – Junior. 
Sethan was recognised for his academic achievements at school and his photographic achievements 
whilst at school and since leaving.  We would hope that he goes on to greater things in the future.  
 
Finally I would like to acknowledge the fantasƟc effort from the enƟre Menzies Rodeo CommiƩee and 
sponsors.  We must make special menƟon of Laurie Ayers and Arianne Webb from Goldfields                
Conferences and Events for the leadership and assistance to the CommiƩee.  To MLG and Riverina  
StaƟon without whose generosity the event would not have been as successful we also thank you.  
Finally to the Menzies Rodeo CommiƩee members, but in parƟcular Paul Warner, Bodean                  
Buckingham, Ray McKay, Dennis Warner, Andrew Smith and Mark Wickstead who were all honoured 
with an Australia Day medal for their efforts. 
 
To all of the community members recognised as well as the quiet achievers who just go about their 
business without being rewarded I would like to take this opportunity to thank you one and all. 
 
Greg Dwyer 
Shire President 
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THE CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
It’s Back to School Ɵme, and the start of a New Year. 
 
January 26 2019 saw the recogniƟon of our volunteers by the Shire President 
Cr Greg Dwyer.  Together with an Aussie breakfast, a well contested game of       
T‐ball, and not so well contested game of cricket celebrated Australia Day in 
Menzies. 
 
The winners of the T‐Ball game, Menzies Magpies acquiƩed themselves well, and narrowly won on 
a protest.  My thanks to Josie Williams for her magnificent management of the players, and for her 
umpiring.  (Also taking the posiƟon of catcher for both teams.) 
 
We have had a few instances of vandalism across the community of Menzies town since the long 
weekend.  This is a sad event for us all.  I cannot image or understand that there could possibly be a 
valid reason for such behaviour.  To the young man who visited me to apologise for his involvement 
in one of these instances I thank you.   
 
Our Youth services are offering aŌer school acƟviƟes on two aŌernoons each week.  Please contact 
the Shire Office if you need informaƟon on these or any acƟviƟes.  I encourage anyone to            
communicate their ideas for Community involvement.  We are always looking for new ideas that 
will enrich our environment. 
 
As I write this leƩer to you, we have another day of total fire ban.  Please be aware of the fuel load 
in the bush surrounding our communiƟes as it dries and poses a serious fire hazard. Please           
remember that vehicles such as motor bikes or quads, welding in the open, or the use of  tools that 
create sparks should be used with extreme care during the bush fire season. 
 
A recent visit from the Water CorporaƟon brought with it advice that Menzies Town has reduced 
it’s water consumpƟon, and is now recognised as a Water Wise Town.  CongratulaƟons to you all, 
parƟcularly those who have taken advantage of the Plumbing Program adverƟsed recently. 
 
Members of the community are well into the planning for both the Cyclassic in June, and the Rodeo 

in October.  Anyone interested in volunteering for either of these events please contact the Shire 

Office in Shenton Street.  We will be only too happy to find a role to suit your talents.   

 

Rhonda Evans 

Chief ExecuƟve Officer 
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From the Shire President 
 

Australia Day Awards are presented annually to recognise service and achievements in this             
Community in the year just past.  There will always be some who’s contributions are overlooked in any 
year.  To those, we apologise, and ask that you don’t judge us on your absence from today’s lists.  It is 
hoped that in the future, those to be recognised will be nominated by you the community. 
 
Certificate of Achievement 
 
These members of the community have volunteered their time, and have been dedicated to service to 
Menzies during 2018.  All of those recognised here today, and all of you in the Menzies Community 
who contribute to this safe, inclusive town we call home are honoured. 
 
Today we make special recognition of 17 of our friends and neighbours, and three organisations for 
their contribution during 2018.  We hope that we continue to join together in the future to ensure a 
strong and wonderful community. 
 
Volunteer Service to the Community of Menzies 2018 
 

 Vashti Ashwin  
 Ian Tucker  
 Joan Tucker 
 Diedre Spratt 
 Kristie Tucker 
 Josie Williams 
 Shonnie Tambis 
 Geoff Holland 
 Debbie Pianto 
 Les Taylor 
 Gaye Money 
 Dylan Maynard 
 Yvette Tressider 
 Kevin Evans 
 Greg Whitehead 
 Iona Sheehan-Lee 
 Chris Deavin (Gov) 

 
 
Certificate of Achievement – Community Support – Organisations 
 

 GBF for the provision of equipment for the Menzies Gym 
 Kookynie Volunteers Association for dedication to Community Service in 2018 
 St John’s Ambulance - Menzies 

 
Citizen Achievement Medal – Junior 
 

 Sethen Sheehan-Lee  
 

Australia Day Recipients 2019 
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From the Shire President 
 
Today, as we recognise service to Menzies during 2018, we highlight two community committees.  
 
The Kookynie Volunteers Association without whom both the Cyclassic, and the Menzies Rodeo 
would be the poorer.  The impact of their hard work and generosity belies their numbers. 
 
The Menzies Rodeo Committee.  In the inaugural year of the Menzies Rodeo, many people, both 
individuals and companies came together to ensure the success of this event.   
 
We make special mention and thanks to Arianne Webb and Laurie Ayers from Goldfields           
Conferences and Events who guided and assisted the Committee in so many ways. 
 
To MLG and the management of Riverina Station for their generosity and support in the             
construction of the arena for the Rodeo, and to all the sponsors without whom we would not have 
had an event. 
 
Special Recognition to Community Based Committees (Lapel Pins) 
 
Kookynie Volunteers Association 
 

 Greg Dwyer 
 Jill Dwyer 
 Laura Dwyer 
 Lyn Duncan 

 
Menzies Rodeo Committee 
 

 Dennis Kennedy 
 Nadine Tucker 
 Bev Golding 
 Jeanette Taylor 

 
 
Medals of Recognition 
 
These six individuals are recognised for their commitment and contributions outside of the day of 
the Rodeo.  To both those in the limelight as well as the quiet achievers, we thank you for ensuring 
that we had a venue for our first Rodeo. 
 

 Paul Warner 
 Bodean Buckingham 
 Ray McKay 
 Dennis Warner 
 Andy Smith 
 Mark Wicksteed 

Australia Day Recipients 2019 
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Community NoƟce 

Do you need to obtain or renew your First Aid Certificate? 
Menzies St John Ambulance will be arranging a 

 2-day course  
The cost will be $220.00. 

The price includes training, lunch and morning tea. 
 

If you are interested, please see Debbie Pianto at the  Lady Shenton 
Building or ring on 0410 766 076 

 

 
St John Ambulance Western Australia Ltd. 

562 Hannan Street, Kalgoorlie Western Australia | PO Box 557, Kalgoorlie Western Australia 6430 
Tel 08 90262000 | Fax 08 90211446 | Email fastgoldfields@stjohnambulance.com.au | ABN 55 028 468 

715 | ACN 165 969 406 
www.stjohnambulance.com.au  
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SHIRE OF MENZIES ADMINISTRATION OFFICE 
 

 
Shire of Menzies Offices are located at Lot 124 Shenton Street, Menzies 

PO Box 4 MENZIES WA 6436 
 

Phone:  (08) 9024 2041 
Fax:   (08) 9024 2110 
Email:   admin@menzies.wa.gov.au 
Website  www.menzies.wa.gov.au 

 

8.30am to 4.30pm Monday to Friday 
Closed for Lunch 12.00 noon to 1pm daily 

 
 

LADY SHENTON BUILDING OPERATING OPENING HOURS 
 

Lady Shenton Building is located on the corner of  
Shenton & Brown Streets, Menzies 

 

8.30am to 4.30pm Monday to Friday 
Closed for Lunch 12.00 noon to 1pm (Monday to Friday) 

 
Closed Saturday and Sunday 

ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL 
 
 

Council Meetings are held in the Shire of Menzies Council Chambers  
on the last Thursday of each month commencing at 1.00pm  

unless otherwise advised 
 

Please note that the date for the next meeting is: 
 

Thursday 28 February 2019 at 1.00pm 
 

Shire of Menzies Council Chambers 

NoƟficaƟon of Roadworks ‐ Goldfields Highway, Menzies 
 

Main Road WA will be conducƟng works on secƟons of Goldfields Highway from 
Goongarrie Road working north for 70km in the Shire of Menzies. 
 

It is intended that the works will be undertaken from mid November 2018. The works 
will involve resealing the exisƟng carriageway. 
 

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact our Customer Service Officer, 

Nicole Sullivan, on 9080 1473. 
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Elsa Pearse | Dietitian 

 e   Epearse@360.org.au w  www.360.org.au f   08 6270 4428 

 t   08 9080 0400 

 

SNAKE HANDLER 
 

If you see a snake & need assistance please call  
Paul Warner 

Shire of Menzies Works Supervisor  
on  

0408 494 925 

MENZIES HEALTH CENTRE 
 
 

 19 February 2019 
 19 March 2019 
 16 April 2019  

 
 
 

For further enquiries please contact the Community Health Nurse on                   
(08) 9024 2044 

 

EMERGENCIES CALL 000 
 

Poisons information available 24 Hours Phone 13 11 26 
 

If the Centre is unattended and you need immediate health advice call the Health 
Direct 24 Hour Hotline   

1800 022 222 

DIETETICS AND EXERCISE  
PHYSIOLOGY SERVICES.  

 

 No dates until further notice  
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MENZIES MATTERS DEADLINE FOR PUBLICATION 
 

If you have anything you would like to have included in the Menzies Matters 
please contact Debbie Pianto at the Menzies Visitor Centre on 9024 2702 or 
email to cso@menzies.wa.gov.au or alternatively you can contact Kaylene     
Tucker at the Shire of Menzies Administration Office on 90242041 or email to  
admin@menzies.wa.gov.au. 

The deadline for each month is the LAST DAY OF THE MONTH. 

General Information notices are welcome, as are notification of upcoming local 
events or if you have recipes, gardening tips or ideas for any other page.             
All suggestions are welcome. 

EXPRESS TIME 

KALGOORLIE RAILWAY STATION 10.00AM 

MENZIES 11.40AM 

KOOKYNIE TURNOFF 12.05PM 

DEPART 1.00PM 

MURRIN MURRIN TURNOFF 1.45PM 

MT MORGAN TURNOFF 1.55PM 

LAVERTON 2.30PM 

KALGOORLIE VISITOR CENTRE 10.15AM 

LEONORA                                   ARRIVE 12.45PM 

EXPRESS TIME 

LAVERTON 10.00AM 

MT MORGAN TURNOFF 10.30AM 

MURRIN MURRIN TURNOFF 10.40AM 

LEONORA                   ARRIVE 11.15AM 

DEPART 11.30AM 

KOOKYNIE TURNOFF 12.00PM 

MENZIES 12.30PM 

KALGOORLIE  2.00PM 

GRT EXPRESS TIMETABLE  
Kalgoorlie to Laverton Laverton to Kalgoorlie 

BOOKINGS & ENQUIRIES  
1800 620 440 

OR (08) 9092 6000 
PURCHASE TICKET ONLINE 

www.goldrushtours.com.au 
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 Meals 
 takeaway foods 
 Snacks 
 Accommodation services 
 Newspapers available daily 
 

IF YOU’RE IN A HURRY– DON’T WORRY  
PHONE ORDERS WELCOME (08) 9024 2016 

 

 Kleenheat Gas Supplier 
Exchange 8.5kg  $  46.50 
Buy 8.5kg  $  95.00 
Exchange 45kg  $174.50 

 
All deliveries incur a delivery surcharge of $10.00 

Deliveries available on Wednesday afternoon between 2pm and 4pm 
Saturday mornings between 10am and 11am. 

Now providing a  

FREE DELIVERY 
service to Menzies. 

 

Phone, fax or email your scripts / order  
to Leonora Pharmacy direct  

or ask at the Visitor Information Centre  
to fax your scripts / order through to the pharmacy.  

(This includes non prescription items) 
 

Collect and pay for your order  
at the Visitor Information Centre  

after 2pm the following day. 
 

LEONORA PHARMACY  
RESPECTS YOUR RIGHTS TO PRIVACY 

 

Please be assured that  
all prescription and non-prescription items  

will be sent in a sealed bag. 
 

Leonora Pharmacy Phone:  (08) 9037 6820 
Email: leonorapharmacy@iintet.net.au 

MENZIES HOTEL AND STORE 

COLD BEER FROM 11AM TILL LATE 
Available daily fresh sandwiches and rolls, flavoured 

milks, juices and soft drinks. 
Pick up your General Stores and ice or have a ‘Menzies 

Toasty’  while you wait. 
 

EFTPOS AVAILABLE 
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SEVEN GOLDEN RULES FOR 
PROSPECTING 

Menzies Community Resource Centre located at the              
corner of Shenton and Brown Streets in Menzies, is your 
local access point offering a range of  services in               
Menzies.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Services include: 

 Visitor Information and Public Library 
 Community Postal  Agency 
 Caravan Park Bookings 
 Star Track Courier and Toll Freight Lines Agency 
 Free Government Access Point  
 Internet Access Point 
 Conference and Meeting Room Hire 

 

8.30am to 4.30pm Monday to Friday 
Closed for Lunch 12.00 noon to 1pm (Monday to Friday) 

 

Closed Saturday and Sunday 
Call us today on 

 
 

(08) 9024 2702  
or email:     

cso@menzies.wa.gov.au 

COVER UP 
Wear long, loose‐fiƫng, light coloured       
clothing, covering as much of the body as you 
can. Mosquitoes can bit through Ɵght clothes 
like jeans. Make sure children are also      
covered up. 

 
REPEL 
Use insect repellent containing DEET 
(diethyltouluamide) or picaridin and always 
follow instrucƟons on the label. 

 
CLEAN UP 
Stop mosquitoes breeding in water pooling 
around your home or holiday                   
accommodaƟon by emptying water from 
containers. 

1080 BAITING IN THIS AREA 
IS A RISK TO DOMESTIC 

PETS 
Please be advised that baiting programs using 
1080 poison are carried out across Western Aus-
tralia, including this area, and are aimed at control-
ling wild dogs, feral cats, feral pigs, foxes and rab-
bits. The poison baits remain toxic for many 
months. You need to exercise caution. Domestic 
pets should be kept close and under control at all 
times. Owners may consider the use of leads and 
muzzles for their domestic pets. 

DO NOT RELY ON WARNING 
SIGNS 

WARNING SIGNS ARE PLACED WHERE AP-
PLICABLE, 

HOWEVER THEY MAY BE DAMAGED, RE-
MOVED, 

VANDALISED OR DESTROYED 
1080 baiting is part of an integrated pest manage-
ment program protecting livestock from death and 
injury;      reducing the impact on pastoral and ag-
ricultural             production; and helping to pre-
serve the unique flora and fauna of WA. Baits are 
not intentionally laid in public    areas such as road 
reserves, parking bays, rest stops or roadhouses 
however can be inadvertently moved into these 
areas by animals and birds. 
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CARAVAN & CAMPING 
 

The Menzies Caravan Park is conveniently located next to 
the Visitor Centre which is also the booking agent. Entry via 
Brown Street, Menzies. 
 

Modern amenities  including twenty nine powered sites, and 
a two bedroom chalet, six unpowered sites, two ablution 
blocks and a disabled access ablution and a Camper’s 
Kitchen. There is a black water dump point within the park 
and dogs are welcome but must be on leads at all times.   
For bookings and enquiries call  (08)  9024 2702 or  
 

Email cso@menzies.wa.gov.au 
 
 

Free camping sites are provided by the Shire of Menzies at Lake Ballard (51kms West of      
Menzies) and Niagara Dam (65kms North East of Menzies). 
 
Facilities at these sites include toilets, 
BBQs and rubbish bins. Non-potable 
water is provided at Lake Ballard. 
Please respect these facilities and put 
rubbish in the bins provided, and only 
use facilities for the purposes they are 
intended. 
 

TRAVELLING WITH PETS 

Please be aware that there regular aerial drops of 1080 
poison baits in the Goldfields area in attempt to combat 
feral animals. 
 
Please use caution and take care when in these areas. 

 

 
 

AUTOMATED EXTERNAL  
DEFIBRILLATOR 

 
Located in the Shire of Menzies         
office, Shenton Street across from 
the Community Resource Centre 
and Caravan Park. 
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SHIRE OF MENZIES 
 

ORDINARY MEETINGS OF COUNCIL 
 
The public is advised that pursuant to Regulation 12(1)(a) of the Local   
Government (Administration) Regulations 1996, the following dates, times 
and locations have been appointed as Ordinary Council Meeting dates for the 
period ending 30 June 2019. 
 

Monday 6 August 2018  1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 30 August 2018  1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 27 September 2018 1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 25 October 2018  1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 29 November 2018 1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 13 December 2018 1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 28 February 2019 1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 28 March 2019  1pm  Menzies 

Wednesday 24 April 2019  1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 30 May 2019  1pm  Menzies 

Thursday 27 June 2019  1pm  Menzies 

  
The public is reminded that Council Meetings are open to the public and    
prior notice will be given of any Special or Committee Meetings being 
called. 
 
Rhonda Evans 
Chief Executive Officer 
Shire of Menzies 
PO Box 4 
Menzies   WA   6436 
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DATES TO REMEMBER IN 2018/2019 
 

Please note that penalties apply where burning regulations are contravened 
 or permit conditions are not complied with 

 

Prohibited Burning Period: 
From 1 November 2018 to 15 March 2019 (inclusive)  

All burning, including garden refuse is prohibited during this period.  
Properties to be maintained clear of flammable material until 15 March 2019. 

 
Restricted Burning Periods 2: 

From 16 March 2019 to 30 April 2019 (inclusive) 
Permits to burn are required during this period for hazard reduction burning.  
Please note that penalties apply where burning regulations are contravened  

or permit conditions are not complied with.  
Certain climate or weather conditions may cause these periods to be extended or shortened.  

You must check the press for details  
or call the Shire office on (08)  9024  2041 before commencing to burn. 

 
Unrestricted Season: 

From 1 May 2019 to 18 September 2019 (inclusive) 
 

Restricted Burning Periods 1: 
19 September 2019 to 31 October 2019 (inclusive) 

Permits to burn are required during this period for hazard reduction burning.  
Alternative firebreak applications to be submitted by 1 October 2019.  

Firebreaks must be installed by 15 October 2019.  
 

FIRE CONTROL OFFICERS 2018/2019 SEASON 
 

Paul Warner Chief Bush Fire Control Officer 0408 494 925 

Ray McKay Deputy Chief Fire Control Officer 0427 663 703 

Ian Tucker Adelong Station (08) 9024 2150 0417 085 336 

David McQuie Bulga Downs Station (08) 9037 5917 No Mobile Coverage 

Sam White Edjudina Station (08) 9024 2024 0427 966 071 

Stephen Tonkin Gindable Station (08) 9024 2070 0418 944 492 

Colin O’Connor Glenorn Station (08) 9031 3636 0438 979 781 

Andrew Smith Riverina Station 
Perrinvale Station 
Jeedamia Station 
Kookynie Station 
Melita Station 

(08) 9024 2874 0467 087 898 
  
(Riverina includes Perrin-
vale, Jeedamia, Kookynie 
and Melita Stations as all 
under one manager now) 

Not staffed 
Not staffed 
Not staffed 
Not staffed 

John Scoble Yerilla Station & (08) 9031 3017 No Mobile Coverage 

John Scoble Menangina Station (08) 9024 2856 No Mobile Coverage 

Justin Stephens Mt Vetters Station (08) 9024 2700 0429 491 440 

Craig Harvey Pinnacles Station (08) 9031 3111 0427 951 120 

Paul Axford Stuart Meadows Station (08) 9037 5910 0427 375 911 

Peter Mulligan Yundamindra Station (08) 9031 3012 No Mobile Coverage 

Keith Mader Walling Rock Station (08) 9024 2086 0487 744 786 
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 Bega Garnbirringu’s Mobile 
Clinic will be at MAC  

 

 Wednesday 20th  
February 2019  

10.00am – 1.30pm  
 

If you would like to know any further informaƟon regarding this please do not  
hesitate to contact the Bega Clinic on 9022 5500.  
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In the third century, Emperor Claudius II Gothicus had banned 
marriage because he thought married men were bad soldiers. He 
was nicknamed Claudius the Cruel because of his harsh leadership 
and cancelled  all marriages and engagements in Rome. 
 
But a simple Christian priest named Valentine did come forward 
and stood up for love and secretly marry soldiers before they went 
off to war. When Claudius found out, Valentine was thrown into jail 
and sentenced to death. As Valentine awaited execution, he fell in 
love with the jailers daughter which was a short romance and when 
he was taken to be killed he sent her a love letter which he wrote 
from ink that he squeezed from   violets and signed “from your    
Valentine”. 
 
St Valentine gave his life so that young couples could be bonded    
together in holy matrimony. Even centuries after his death, the    
story of Valentine’s self—sacrificing commitment to love was        
legendary in Rome. Eventually they granted him sainthood and the 
Catholic Church decided to create a 
feast in his honour.  
 
They picked February 14 as the day of 
celebration because of the ancient     
belief that birds (particularly                    
lovebirds, owls and doves) began to 
mate on that very day.  
 

So on that note  
we hope you had a very 

 

Happy Valentine’s Day. 
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Activities at the Ngalipaku Building Youth Centre 

Some of our young people working hard 
on their draŌ Ngalipaku Building Logos  

One of our evening basketball 
games at the town sports courts 

Santa posing for photos 
with the young people of 
Menzies late last year 

The water acƟviƟes held over 
the last few weeks were a 
source of relief during the hot 
summer season in Menzies Thank you to the young 

people of our community 
and their parents/guardians 
for helping and parƟcipaƟng 
in these acƟviƟes over the 
last few months  
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    Keith Purchase    -  08 
    Greg Maton      -  09 
    Qwanisha Johnston  -  14 
    Melissa Johnston     -  18 
    Margaret Pusey   -  27 
    Shakira Tucker    -  31 

 
 

    Shaylah Sinclair   -  01 
     Shanelle Williams     -  04 
    Kaylene Tucker     -  04 
    Iona Sheehan-Lee   -  11 
    Imanee Sambo     -  13 
    Damian Whitehead   -  19 
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